LITTLE HARROWDEN PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the Parish Meeting held on Wednesday 10th April 2013 at Village Hall, Main Road, Little Harrowden at 7.30p.m.

Members Present:

D Clark – In the Chair

Councillors


Mrs A Samson
   Mrs D Walton       D Grout
T Halsey       Y Blood
The meeting started at 7.35 pm.  There were no members of the public present.
Apologies and Acceptance of Apologies
No apologies were received – N Cope stated that he would be late for the meeting
12/104
Declarations of Interest - DPIs
None declared
12/105
Public Participation and Police Report
No public but DG attended the parish forum and reported about the precept and the grant allocated to councils which showed as an increase on the council tax bill if parishes did not reduce the precept. Other councils did not seem organised as were unaware of setting precepts.  The finance person at WBC would be asked to speak at next meeting.  Lighting was also mentioned as some parishes had received expensive quotes and had not started to upgrade their lights. The meeting was very informative and the next meeting is 16th October 2013.  NCALC will also have a meeting on 18th June 2013 at Saxon Hall regarding community groups. It was stated that 3 of the principle villages were looking to produce Neighbourhood Plans in order to determine how much and what type of development was required within their villages.  Should the plans be approved then there was a possibility that development would happen in rural areas.  PC need to be aware of the results of the plans in the future as the costs to produce them could be in excess of £17k.
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12/106
Minutes

RESOLVED - That the Minutes of the meeting of the Parish Council held on 13th March 2013 were agreed and signed by the Chair as a true record.
12/107
Financial Matters

	Chq No.
	Payee
	Value
	Description

	000036
	Outdoor Lighting
	£1,531.56
	New lights/Maint

	000037
	HCI
	£120.00
	Web 2009-11

	000038
	Eon
	£655.94
	Unmetered supply

	000039
	N Daft
	£269.12
	Salary/park

	000040
	HM Revenue
	£40.00
	Tax

	000041
	Northants CALC
	£208.77
	Subs

	000042
	Fields in Trust
	£25.00
	Membership 

	000043
	N Cope
	£305.00
	Park grass cut/hedge

	Total 
	
	£3,155.39
	


· Approval of Payments – Resolved: That the payments of £3155.39  be approved
· Bank statement of £30,853.56 was agreed  
· Clerk was unable to transfer funds to the high interest account as this was a fixed term and the current account did not mature until October 2013.
· The Yearend figures for audit were agreed and accepted as a true record with the Annual Governance Section 2 completed for the annual return.
· The effectiveness of the Internal Audit, Procedures for Financial Control and Risk Assessment were agreed and attached to the minutes.

12/108
Action Plan

· DG/YB reported on the progress of the community Shop – visited Wittlebury Hall to the event day, very useful and a lot of involvement required.  Split into groups for specific talks as well as general information. YB copies of slides if anyone would like a copy.  Success rate works out at 96% and takes between £2 and £50k to set up and may take up to 18months to complete.  Two main presentations Plunkett Foundation similar to Coop scheme which includes cafes and other venues other than shops.  Three options 1) council run and finance the shop.   Stated that councillors could have a member on the committee and may support the shop financially.   2) Ten O’clock takes on responsibility as a business together with the pub.  Only 2 other organisations were pub/shops.  Concern was raised should the existing tenant leave the pub. 3) Set up community committee to organise the shop including the finances. Plunkett foundation could give lots of support and information to back up the group.  Concern was raised regarding community support and if the village needs a shop.  Draft questionnaire written for councillor’s consideration in order to mail shot the village for their response.  
· Kings Lane Alleyway – update to be deferred to next meeting
· Details of the VAS were discussed and it was agreed to look at the cost of speed humps. Sited past 30mph in Main Road nr school and near park staggered. To check with highways to see if pc can install the humps in these areas.
N Cope attended the meeting at 20.47 pm.  N Cope took over the chair.

12/109
Highways
· Village sign – NCC had stated that they required underground searches to be carried out from all utility companies.  A cost was required from Anglian Water of £36.00.  Details have been collated and sent to NCC which have now stated that they will grant permission.
· Info had been received from highways stating that the area near the park could be tarmaced but may cost extra.  Contributions towards the resurface of Main Road would not be appropriate if it was not added to the original schedule.

12/110
Public Lighting

All lights along Hardwick Road and Town Close had now been completed. No 52 Town Close, nr the garages needs to be changed.  Councillors RESOLVED to complete the other 17 lights 
12/111  Reports
N Cope declared an interest in Belgrove Park 

Belgrove Park –  Play area no problems.  The annual inspection had been carried out and no faults found.
It was agreed to set up a working party in order to check the current trees however, due to weather, this had been postponed.  New date agreed for Saturday 20th April between 10am and 12 noon. The hedge at the front and the grass at the bottom of the park had been cut and the chair was thanked for all his hard work in completing this.   Suggestion was made that daffodils be planted on the bank ready for flowering next year.  To add to the September agenda. Two new flags had been purchased and it was stated that the flag was flying at half mast due to the death of a past prime minister.
Consideration of play equipment also to be reviewed in September.

Village Hall – Still waiting for a copy of the deeds and constitution.
12/112
Planning

Meadowlands planning decision had been deferred and a site visit was being planned.
12/113
Correspondence

· Insurance quotes had been received and renewal to be looked at the next meeting
· NCC Highways had sent a letter regarding the pc’s ownership of bus shelters within the village.  They had quoted Orlingbury Road and Hilltop but had missed off the shelter in Wellingborough Road.

· Letter from Baby and Toddler Group – pc suggested they reapply for a grant in November sending income and expenditure to date, insurance and charity number etc.
There being no further business the meeting closed at 9.34p.m.
Chair
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